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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO.: 915 -A
COMMITTEE: Technology

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the timely updating of certain public data sets on the open data portal.

	SPONSORS: Council Members Vacca, Gentile, Koo, Arroyo and Constantinides


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. No. 915-A would require that any public data set that is made available on both the City’s Open Data Portal and through a City or agency website should be updated on the Open Data Portal so as to keep it current with the other publicly available copy of the data.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect one year after it becomes law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED:  Fiscal 2018
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	
	Effective FY17
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY18

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$208,376
	$148,840
	$148,840

	Net
	$208,376
	$148,840
	$148,840



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The Department of Information & Technology (“DoITT”) estimates that it would need to hire one Specialist 3 level consultant resource for one year to work with agencies to identify datasets that qualify under this legislation.  The consultant resource would also help build the automation infrastructure necessary to automate the flow of data from nyc.gov to the Open Data Portal and all work done after one year would be maintained by the Open Data team.  This resource would also work on building an automated data transfer mechanism from the Open FOIL Portal to the Open Data Portal.  At a rate of 196.27 per hour, DoITT estimates that the cost of the one-year consultancy would cost a total of $357,216. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	 New York City Council Finance Division 
				 New York City Department of Information Technology & Telecommunications
				 Office of Management and Budget 

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Kenneth Grace, Legislative Financial Analyst

		
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:       Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, New York City Council Finance Division
             Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division
             Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Intro. No. 915 was introduced to the Council on September 17, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Technology. The Committee on Technology held a hearing on Intro. No. 915 on October 1, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. 915-A, will be considered by the Committee on Technology on November 23, 2015. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. 915-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 24, 2015.  
DATE PREPARED:  November 20, 2015
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